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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

Interoffice Communication

DATE:

February 4, 2014
TO:

Supervisor Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, County Board of Supervisors



Supervisor Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairman, Transportation, Public Works and Transit Committee

FROM:

Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation
SUBJECT:

AIRPORT PAYMENT TO SOUTHWEST AIRLINES TO MITIGATE RELOCATION EXPENSES
POLICY

Payments to airlines for relocation expenses require County Board approval.
BACKGROUND
Southwest Airlines entered the Milwaukee market in November of 2009, and occupied two (2) gates on the D Concourse.  In May 2011, Southwest purchased Airtran Airways, and over time has relocated its D Concourse Southwest operations to the eight (8) gates that Airtran leased on C Concourse.

During this time, it was anticipated that United Airlines would move from its two (2) gates on the C Concourse to Continental Airlines gates on the E Concourse to facilitate its merger with Continental Airlines.  This would have been a convenient coincidence for Southwest’s need for 10 gates.  However, the United Airlines move did not occur in a timely way after its announced merger with Continental.  In order to merge its operations, Southwest deemed it necessary and desirable to move US Airways from C Concourse to D Concourse, which provided Southwest with a total of ten (10) gates on C Concourse.  Southwest is now the largest carrier at General Mitchell International Airport, with 43.5% of the market as of October 2013.
Southwest has requested that GMIA help mitigate some of the expenses in moving and remodeling its facilities in recognition of the merger and the move of US Airways from C Concourse to D Concourse.

The County Board previously approved a $300,000 payment to Delta Airlines to help in its move from E Concourse to D Concourse.
Southwest has expended a total of $2,968,559 in the move from D to C Concourse, and to move U.S. Airways from C to D Concourse.
RECOMMENDATION

Airport staff recommends a payment of $463,134 to Southwest, which was the amount of relocating two (2) hydrant fuel pits to accommodate the larger aircraft of Southwest (vs. Airtran’s aircraft) in the C Concourse gate layout.  This amount included a replacement of a hydrant control valve in the pits, which the airport required.
FISCAL NOTE

Payment of $463,134 will be funded by the Airport Development Fund Account.  There is no tax levy impact.
Prepared by:  
Barry Bateman, Airport Director
Approved by:

_________________________________
____________________________________

Brian Dranzik, Director,


C. Barry Bateman

Department of Transportation


Airport Director
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